
Palmetto Skate Club 

Board Meeting Minutes 

10/9/2018 

5:30PM 

 Type of Meeting: Regular Club Meeting 

 Meeting Facilitator: Melinda Halligan 

 Meeting was called to order at 5:30PM 

 Present: Melinda Halligan, Connie Landis, Mark Cockerell, Sarah Rego, Ami Grant, 

 MaryEllen Archer, Mengqian (Max) Chen 

1) Treasurers Report was presented by Angi Grant - No new information 

2) Fundraising 

 a) Chic-Fil-A Fundraiser Night - November 14th 

  Sarah Regas announced that Junior Board will do two nights of making posters   

 for Fundraiser % night for the kids/parents to stand outside of Chic-Fil-A and   

 tell people to say that they are with the Palmetto SKate Club so we can receive   

 those donations. - Dates for making posters is still to be decided. 

 b) SK* To Eliminate Cancer (See attached email) 

  Minday discussed this option with the members at the board meeting and was  

 agreed upon that we should movr forward with this but will hold discussions   

 until after the Winter Show. 

3) Memberships  

 Active members: 75 

 Intro USFS Skaters (1st yr): 8 

 Intro USFS Parentor Add. Skater:8 

 USFS Skater:26 

 USFS Parent or add. Skater: 26 

 Collegiate (4 yr membership): 1 



 PSC Membership Affiliate: 4 

 Judge/Official/Cert Coach: 2 

 Inactive: Active Families: 40 

4) Show Chair - Mindy Halligan/Mark Cockerell 

 a) Mary Allnut - Props Committee - Mary was not at this meeting but Mark discussed  several 

additions he would like to make to the props for the Winter Show. To be  discussed with Mary. 

 b) Mark Cockerell would like to hold auditions for Cindy Lou Who (Winter Show) since  there 

are multiple kids interested in that part. An email will be sent out on a scheduled  date to hold 

those auditions. Most likely will be a Thursday afternoon. 

  Emails will go out immediatel on this. 

 c) Sign ups for the Winter Show should already be available. Group practices will be 

 November 10th, November 17th, November 24th, December 1st, and December 8th. 

 December 15th will be dress rehearsal. ALL dates from 8:00-9:00AM. Entry fee is  $35.00 

per person (regardless of what event you are in) payable online or at the Plex. 

  In order to audition for the Winter Show, the $35.00 entrance fee must already  

 be paid. 

  The December 15th dress rehearsal WILL NOT involve solists. 

  If you are interested in a solo number for the Winter Show, there are limited   

 spaces. Please make a request to Minday Halligan or Mark Cockerell and those   

 requests will be discussed and decided by the Show Committee. 

5) Test Chair - Maria Grose was not in the meeting so Mindy Halligan discussed the following: 

 a) Maria has all three judges from our August test session scheduled for the test  session 

in March. Maria is confirming what levels they can judge for the competition.  Mindy discussed 

offering up Excel if possible. This would allow some of the older girls  to participate where they were 

not able to before. 

 b) Reciprocity email from The Figure Skating Club of Charleston (see attached email 

 address) 

  Mindy discussed to reinstate that skaters from Charleston Skate Club and   

 Greenville Skate Club to be able to be judged at the same rate as PSC    

 members. And, of course, PSC members would have that same option when   

 going to those two facilities for judging events. 

6) Junior Board - Sarah Rego 



 a) Lazor Tag night will be Saturday, October 27th. Sarah will send out further  

 information on this event. 

7) New Business 

 a) National Skating Month is January 2019. 

  Minday Halligan - Event Director 

  Skate To Supre Powers 

  Will need to order at least 2 kits 

  Younger Learn To Skate kids will be on the ice during Group Ice sessions, and   

 will be giving free group lessons to the public. 

  We will be discussing this month more in detail at a later date 

 b) Tablet for music has been acquired and is set up for club members. 

  Each kid will have their own playlist 

   Mary Ellen will be sending out an email to all club members asking   

  them to submit their music in MP3 format to       

 President@palmettoskateclub.com. We will discontinue using CDs as    

 soon as possible. 

8) Additional New Business 

 Due to recent events, Mark Cockerell will be sending out an email in reference to  skating 

rules/respectful skating practices, during Public and Freestyle skate times. 

9) Adjournment was @ 6:30PM 


